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                   CITY OF FORT LAUDERDALE      
                   City Commission Agenda Memo #15-0510  
 REGULAR MEETING 
 

 
TO:  Honorable Mayor & Members of the  
  Fort Lauderdale City Commission 
  
FROM: Lee R. Feldman, ICMA-CM, City Manager 
 
DATE: April 21, 2015 
 
TITLE: Resolution Dedicating Portions of City-Owned Properties as Public Right-

of-Way for Purposes of the Complete Streets Program 
 

 
Recommendation 
It is recommended that the City Commission adopt a resolution (Exhibit 1) to dedicate 
portions of City-owned property as public right-of-way for purposes of the Complete 
Streets Program. 
 
Background 
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) is currently designing a complete 
street on Northwest 9th Avenue from Sistrunk Boulevard to Broward Boulevard, as a 
Local Agency Program (LAP) Project. As part of this project, FDOT is redesigning a 
portion of the roadway and sidewalk on Northwest 9th Avenue which currently extends 
onto City-owned properties.  
 
Pursuant to FDOT requirements, in order to reconstruct or improve the roadway and 
sidewalks, re-dedication of this right-of-way will be required. The properties are Lot 17 
and Lot 18 Block B, respectively, at the southeast corner of Northwest 9th Avenue and 
Northwest 4th Street. A detailed description and sketch of each property is provided in 
Exhibit 2. Additional property affected by this program is being addressed separately 
under CAM #15-0401. The improved and re-platted properties will continue to be City-
owned.  
 
Resource Impact 
There is no fiscal impact to the City.  
 
Strategic Connection(s): 
This is a Press Play Fort Lauderdale Strategic Plan 2018 initiative, included within the 
Infrastructure Cylinder of Excellence: 

 Goal 1: Be a pedestrian friendly, multi-modal City. 

 Objective 2: Integrate transportation land use and planning to create a walkable and   
bikeable community. 
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This item advances the Fast Forward Fort Lauderdale 2035 Vision Plan: We are 
Connected. 
 
Attachments:  
Exhibit 1 – Resolution 
Exhibit 2 – Legal Description and Sketch for 15-0510 
 

 
Prepared by: Michael Donaldson, P.S.M., City Surveyor 
 Pedram Zohrevand, Assistant City Engineer    
  
Department Director:   Hardeep Anand, P.E., Public Works  


